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Yes, I agree the police did come to Kemp Hall while I and Luvinia De-Tervil! we were there in the 
meeting with Diana hall manager about hiring the hall for the bliss charity. 
I did speak to them as they spoke to me; I told them why we were there about hiring the hall for the 
bliss charity the police could also see we were in a meeting. They seemed interested about the charity, 
and I went on to say about my goals for my company and showed the police a project I was working 
on, on my laptop, the police did ask some things which I told them. 
 
I do not see how the police was utterly bemused I was not the only person who was talking and mostly 
it was the manageress talking to the police, as the police was there to speak to her and our meeting had 
run over and we were waiting for the police to leave to carry on talking to the hall manageress. 
 
I did not tell the police I had 3 lockups, the police know where I keep my equipment and that is not in 
lockups. 
I do not understand why PC Steve Elsmore has gone on in his statement to say about GMG members 
nor do I understand why gang members have been included in his statement. 
Nor do I understand why he has included in his statement about issues with Kempe Hall. 
 
I had done nothing wrong and had nothing at this time to do with Kempe Hall I was there about hiring 
the hall for a charity event run by Dems. 
I also do not understand why the police when got the opportunity did they start to ask the manageress 
tactfully how long she had known me, they knew already the reason I was at the hall and that was for a 
meeting about hiring the hall for a charity event. 

Shortly after this date the police started to publicly make a bad example of me and started to harass me 
by pulling me over as I was attending the hall one method was to strip searching me in there van in the 
front car park in front of all the children and other community members that I was there trying to help 
which is not mentioned and there are no Cad’s relating to within the ASBO application, the police also 
attended the hall more than the twice mentioned by Steve Elsmore and the once I mention when I was 
publicly embraced by the police in relation to questions regarding myself, I gave up and walked away 
as I did with the night clubs, as the police were set out to destroy all myself and every one had worked 
so hard to gain. 

PC Steven Elsmore Updated statement dated the 26/06/2015 

PC Steven Elsmore again says about Kempe hall page 30B as said above I stopped going to Kempe 
Hall around Dec 2014 due to what the police was doing but was still getting emails from them I 
believe they did not take my email out of the email list. The police are aware of this as I have had more 
calls that the police have been there asking about me. PC Steven Elsmore states that Kempe Hall was 
taken back into possession of the council due to the way in which it was being run. 

This is not correct it was taken back due to accounting not being completed on time that Enfield 
council was asking for. Please see email dated 21/01/2015 from Monica.Kaur@enfieldhomes.org 

Also, please see email dated 17/02/2015 from Monica.Kaur@enfieldhomes.org and 
Simon.James@enfieldhomes.org 

Also, please see Letter dated 25th February 2015 From Simon James. 

 
So, by 18th March 2015 Kempe Hall was already back in Enfield Councils possession when the 


